
                                          GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  
                                           AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE OF MEETING: May 24, 2022 
 
TITLE: Award of Contract for Food Service Management - Based Upon Responses to 

Request for Proposals (RFP) 542022 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
BACKGROUND: 
Request for Proposal 542022 for the Food Service Management was posted for 22 days on the Amphitheater 
District site www.amphi.com and on www.AZPurchasing.org.  There were thirteen vendors who downloaded 
the solicitation. Four vendors responded, two responses were no bids.  The total scores from the evaluations are 
listed below. 
 

CONTRACTOR Highest Total Score 
Aramark Educational Services 2013.50 

Southwest Foodservice Excellence 2329.59 
  

 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is the recommendation of the Administration that the Governing Board award a contract to Southwest 
Foodservice Excellence as determined by their responsive bid to RFP 542022 for the Food Service 
Management.   
 
 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
INITIATED BY: 
 
 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                                                          Date:  May 16, 2022 
 
 
 

________________________________ 
 Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent 
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Arizona Department of Education 
Health & Nutrition Services Division 

 

Equity for all students to achieve their full potential 
www.azed.gov – (602) 542-8700 – 1535 West Jefferson Street • Phoenix, Arizona 85007 Bin # 7 

May 17, 2022 
 

CTD#10-02-10 
Richard La Nasa 
Executive Manager 
Amphitheater Unified District 
1001 W. Roger Rd. 
Tucson, Arizona 85705 
 
Dear Mr. La Nasa, 
 
The Arizona Department of Education (ADE) has reviewed your selected Food Service 
Management Company (FSMC) proposal and all evaluation materials. ADE has determined the 
materials meet all the Code of Federal Regulations and approves Amphitheater Unified District 
to move forward with the FSMC contract award process.   
 
Within ten days after the contract award has been made, Amphitheater Unified District must 
send ADE the following documents to complete your contract file for the 2022-2023 school year: 
 signed copy of the Offer and Award form; and 
 signed copy of the Certificate of Independent Price Determination form. 

 
ADE reserves the right to review a material change for compliance with the original solicitation 
documents in the interest of open and fair competition.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at (602) 364-2205 or by 
email at HNSContracts@azed.gov 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Phil Grant 
 
Phil Grant 
Contracts Management Officer 
Health and Nutrition Services 
Arizona Department of Education 
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